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The Honorable Russell Jennings, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Jennings: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2595 by Representatives Hodge and Schroeder 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2595 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2595 would repeal the crime of unlawfully placing or receiving a child from another 

state and the related penalty of imprisonment in the county jail for up to 30 days and fine of $5 to 

$100.  The bill would also amend references relating to who is responsible for listing tangible 

personal property for purposes of ad valorem property tax assessment.  Various words and phrases 

found in current law relating to individuals affected by a mental illness or affected by an 

intellectual or developmental impairment would be amended to reflect up-to-date terminology.  
 

 The Kansas Association of Counties, the Department of Revenue, the Office of the 

Attorney General and the Department for Children and Families indicate enactment of HB 2595 

would have no fiscal effect.  
 

 The Office of Judicial Administration indicates enactment of HB 2595 could have a fiscal 

effect on the courts.  Removing the crime of unlawfully placing or receiving a child from another 

state found in existing statute would remove any fines and fees collected from such cases.  Any 

fiscal effect associated with HB 2595 is not reflected in The FY 2019 Governor’s Budget Report.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Larry L. Campbell 

 Chief Budget Officer 

cc:  Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Jackie Aubert, Children & Families  

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties 

 Lynn Robinson, Department of Revenue 

 Willie Prescott, Office of the Attorney General 


